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In March, all students in grades 6 through 12 had the opportunity to attend our Fabius-Pompey Career Fair. We were thrilled to be able 
to offer the event again and welcomed over 40 different presenters from a wide range of career fields! Students were able to spend time 
interacting with presenters, asking questions and even participating in hands-on activities. Thank you to all of the presenters who took 
time to share about their careers and help make our career fair a success!
The following careers and companies were represented this year:
St. Joseph's Hospital 
Brewster Inn
Agricultural Law
Nutritionist / Strength Conditioning 
Syracuse Crunch Public Address Announcer 
ICM Controls 
Upstate FreshWater 
Onondaga County Parks 
NYS Association of Professional Land Surveyors 
U.S. Army
U.S. Air Force	
U.S. Navy
U.S. Marines 
Venture Farms, LLC
Visit Syracuse 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Town of Fabius Highway Department  
Town of Pompey Highway Department 
Rosamond Gifford Zoo 
Upstate Medical University 
NYSCLA - Laboratory Alliance
Central New York Regional Information Center (CNYRIC)	
Onondaga County Sheriff Bomb squad 
VA Hospital Psychologist 
Sr. Associate Athletics Director for Sports Medicine at SU 
Madison County Office of Emergency Management 
Onondaga County Office of Emergency Management
Fabius Fire Department
Saab 
Lockheed Martin

Middle School-High School Career Fair
by Mrs. Barnum, School Counselor
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District Newsletter BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING HIGHLIGHTS FOR APRIL 2023
Complete minutes can be found at www.fabiuspompey.org.

What’s Inside

    BOARD OF EDUCATION
						                   Term Expires

Mr. Donald Neugebauer, President  (315) 683-5331	 6-30-24
Mr. Eric Exelby, Vice President  (315) 683-9434	 6-30-23
Mr. Andrew Aiken  (315) 427-1553			   6-30-23
Mrs. Holly Frazee  (315) 247-9522			   6-30-25
Mr. William Heselden IV  (315) 466-1548		  6-30-24
Mr. John Repak  (315) 480-8248				   6-30-25
Mrs. Carlena Wallace  (315) 683-5638			   6-30-24

Emergency Closing of School
When circumstances require the emergency closing of school, 
the following television stations will broadcast the information: 
WSTM-TV (Channel 3); WTVH-TV (Channel 5); WIXT-TV 
(Channel 9); YNN (Channel 10). 
Please review with your children the details of the plan that 
you have established in the event there is an emergency early 
dismissal of school.

A.P.T.S. News...........................6
BOE Meeting Highlights.........2
BOE Meeting Schedule...........2
BOE Members..........................2
BOE Vote Results....................2
Cafeteria News/Menu..............4
Census Information.................3
Community News....................8
Counseling Office News.........7
Elementary School News........3
Emergency Closing Info.........2
Health Office News..................7
MS-HS News......................3,6,7
Newsletter Article Deadline....2
Phone Numbers.......................4
Regents Exams Schedule.......5
Sports Boosters News............7
Student Photographs Used
in Publications.........................2
Superintendent of Schools.....3

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING SCHEDULE
Meetings are held in the High School Library at 6:30 p.m.

June 6, June 20
Dates, time and location are subject to change.

Please visit the District website for updates.
www. fabiuspompey.org

read the district newsletter online!
Visit the Fabius-Pompey website at www.fabiuspompey.org 

and find us at the bottom of the District flyout menu.

The article deadline for the
NEXT District Newsletter is June 5.

Please email articles to jgasparini@fabiuspompey.org.

Personnel Items:
•	 Approved the appointment of Angela Tarbell as Cook I, effective February 27.
•	 Approved the appointment of the following Onondaga County-approved election workers for the 2022-

2023 school year: Stephen Bittner as Voting System Specialist, Judith Tarrants as Voting System 
Specialist, Hope Curtis as Voting System Specialist, Jody Papworth as Machine Technician.

•	 Approved the appointment of the following High School musical advisors for the 2022-2023 school 
year: Susan Schoonmaker as HS Musical Advisor, Dan Williams as HS Musical Co-Assistant Director 
and Pit Director, Nicholas Swensen as HS Musical Co-Assistant Director, Lauren Puente as HS 
Musical Co-Choreographer, Holly Adams as HS Musical Co-Choreographer, Laura Enslin as HS 
Musical Co-Choreographer, Kristin Palazzoli as HS Musical Set Director.

•	 Approved the request for leave of absence by Eva Heaney, effective June 13, 2023 through the 2022-
2023 school year.

•	 Approved Leo Burke as Substitute Teacher (uncertified) for the 2022-2023 school year.
•	 Approved the following volunteers for the 2022-2023 school year: Karyn Kovalewski, Heidi 

Kovalewski, Paige Sutherland, Kelly Kirkeby, Courtney Lee, Stacy Penoyer, Joey Curr, Ryan 
Silverthorn, Richard Wilbur, Nicole Esposito.

Business Items:
•	 Approved the February 2023 Warrants and Transfers as presented.
•	 Approved the 2023-2024 Property Tax Report Card as amended.
•	 Approved to declare athletic equipment surplus.
Information Items:
•	 Approved the Committee on Special Education student recommendations as presented.
•	 Approved a field trip exceeding 50 miles for members of the Fabius-Pompey Chapter of Future 

Farmers of America to attend the New York State FFA Convention at the Buffalo Niagara Convention 
Center in Buffalo, NY, May 18 through 20, 2023, using one school bus.

•	 Approved the adoption of policies and regulations, effective July 1, 2023.
•	 Approved the designation of Friday, May 26, 2023, as a holiday for all staff and students of the 

District.

STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHS USED IN PUBLICATIONS
Throughout the school year, photographs of students may be 
taken for use in District publications or by the local media. If 
you do not wish to have your child photographed, please send 
a note to your child’s principal.

Results of the 2023 Board Member Election,
School Budget Vote and Transportation Propositions

2023-2024 Budget Vote                          Yes - 327  No - 99
Proposition II                                          Yes - 240  No - 183 
(one electric bus and one diesel bus)
Proposition III                                         Yes - 318  No - 100
(two diesel buses)

Board Member Election
Andrew Aiken                           218
Denise Fresina DiRienzo         297
Eric Exelby                               265             
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FROM LLOYD L. PECK, ED.D.
SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

SCHOOL CENSUS
If you are a new resident of the Fabius-Pompey Central School 
District, please contact the District Office at (315) 683-5301 to 
provide census information for our records.

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL NEWS
Cristina Knapp, Principal

WHEN YOUR CHILD WILL BE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL,
or will be arriving late,

please call or email the Health Office.
Fabius-Pompey Middle School-High School

Grades 6-12       (315) 683-5214
pfeeney@fabiuspompey.org
rlangey@fabiuspompey.org

Fabius-Pompey Elementary School
Grades K-5       (315) 683-5197
dmcandrew@fabiuspompey.org

Elementary Parents:
Please utilize PickUp Patrol to manage your

child’s late arrivals, early departures and absences.

During the week of 
May 8, the Future 
Teachers Club 
joined forces with 
the administrators to 
provide goodies to 
all of the teachers. 
There were cookies, 
brownies and coffee 
in the faculty rooms, 
and each teacher 
got a special Fabius-
Pompey pen. 

Students also made posters 
to show how much they 
appreciate their teachers. A 
special thanks to Lily Ward 
and Clare Rosa for taking the 
lead on this endeavor!

FUTURE TEACHERS CLUB news
by Mrs. Piano, Advisor

It is hard to believe that another school year is coming to end; it 
seems it was just yesterday the students were walking back into 
the school to start another year. Fabius-Pompey had another 
successful year both academically, athletically and in the arts. Our 
students flourished in the classroom and in the athletic arenas. 
The following teams were named Scholar-Athlete teams:
Boys’ Soccer, Girls’ Soccer, Boys’ Cross Country, Girls’ Cross 
Country, Boys’ Basketball, Girls’ Volleyball, Boys’ Indoor Track, 
Girls’ Indoor Track, Baseball, Softball, Golf and Girls’ Outdoor 
Track. Through the year, our schools presented three delightful 
musicals: Shrek Jr., All Shook Up and The Jungle Book, as well 
as the High School drama Romeo and Juliet. Our music students 
represented our district proudly at NYSSMA, All-County, Area All-
State and in area honor bands, and our art students showed their 
work at area art shows. This year, 12 Fabius-Pompey students 
received awards at the CNY Scholastic Art Awards.
As a district we started many new initiatives this year that will carry 
over to future years. The district laid the groundwork for a STEAM 
Academy to start in the 2023-2024 school year as well as a Pre-
Kindergarten program. The district is also looking to welcome a 
school resource police officer in the fall to further ensure tightened 
security measures around the campus. The district also started 
the initial phase of the next capital project to address safety and 
academics.
I would like to close by thanking our voters for approving our 
school budget once again. The budget process is taken very 
seriously by the Board of Education and the administration. The 
district prides itself on offering the best education to our students 
while being very mindful of the economic impact to our community. 
The voters elected a new Board of Education member, Denise 
DiRenzio, who will offer new insight to the Board. I would also like 
to thank Andy Aiken for his nine years on the Board of Education 
and his dedication to the school and community as a whole.

Spring is a busy and fun time of year at the Elementary School. We 
have experienced wonderful weather that has allowed our students to 
get outside and enjoy the sunshine! On April 20, grades kindergarten 
through 6 were able to take part in Big Truck Career Day! Students 
rotated through different stations and visited various vehicles, among 
them were the News Channel 9 van, State Trooper bomb squad truck, 
and the Town of Fabius and Town of Pompey Highway Department 
vehicles. We are very appreciative of everyone who participated in this 
amazing event.
Throughout this school year the elementary students have been 
engaging in grade-level lessons on our school-wide behavioral 
expectations known as CARES. This stands for Cooperation, 
Assertiveness, Responsibility, Empathy and Self-control. They have 
done an outstanding job demonstrating the characteristics of CARES, 
and they will continue to learn more about them next school year.
Students in grades 3 through 5 completed the NYS math test on May 
8 and 9. This day requires a lot of concentration and moving parts 
within our building. Staff and students demonstrated their flexibility with 
a change in their routine and maintaining their concentration for an 
extended period of time. Great job to all of our students!
On May 11, we had our open house event, where families were invited 
to arrive early and enjoy a meal in the cafeteria or take it outside for 
a fun picnic. It was a well attended event, where families were able to 
explore their children’s classrooms and see all the different areas of the 
school. The following day, our 5th grade students participated in Wellness 
Day, where they attended multiple health, wellness and safety sessions.
Our 5th grade students' hard work paid off after their successful 
production of The Jungle Book on May 16. They spent many days after 
school practicing and they did an excellent job. Many thanks to everyone 
who supported them throughout the process!  
As May is flying by and we will soon be in June, we have many fun 
activities planned for our students. Each grade level will be attending 
a field trip, all students will participate in a fun day, 5th grade students 
have a moving-up ceremony and our kindergarteners will have a special 
celebration.
We are excited to celebrate the many accomplishments of our students 
as they have demonstrated much growth throughout the school year!
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY
1          Pizza

Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

2          Rib-b-q
Green beans
Fruit and milk

5   Cheeseburger or
Hamburger

Carrots and dip
Fruit and milk

6 Brunch for Lunch
French toast

Sausage
Hash brown

Fruit and milk

7      Meatball sub
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

8          Pizza
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

9   Homemade mac
and cheese (ES)

Broccoli
Fruit and milk

Falcon Day (MS-HS)
Picnic

12 Pizza crunchers
Marinara

Fruit and milk

13    Walking taco
Black beans
Fruit and milk

14Chicken nuggets (ES)
Corn

Fruit and milk

Cook’s Choice (MS-HS)

15      Pizza (ES)
Tossed salad
Fruit and milk

Cook’s Choice (MS-HS)

16   FUN DAY (ES)
PICNIC

Cook’s Choice (MS-HS)

19 20

Breakfast only at ES
Cook’s Choice (MS-HS)
Lunch for 6th grade only

21

Breakfast only at ES
Cook’s Choice (MS-HS)
Lunch for 6th grade only

22

Breakfast only K-12

23

26 27 28 29 30

Monday - French toast or bagel
with cream cheese.
Tuesday - Bagel with cream cheese 
and sausage.
Wednesday - Breakfast pizza or
bagel with cream cheese.
Thursday - Pancakes and sausage 
(ES) or bagel with cream cheese and 
sausage.
Friday - English muffin with egg and 
ham or sausage and cheese or bagel 
with cream cheese.
Cereal, toast, fresh fruit and yogurt 
are available daily at ES and MS-HS. 
Danish and Pop-Tarts are available 
daily at MS-HS.

All breakfasts include
milk and juice. Students must 

take a fruit or vegetable.

Sandwiches available daily:
Peanut butter and jelly, tuna, ham, 

turkey, cheese and egg salad 
(subject to change)

Salad bar available daily at MS-HS
Hummus or legumes

Fresh fruit, vegetables and milk are 
available with lunch daily at

the ES and MS-HS.
Gluten-free options are

available daily.

LUNCH

For a complete meal, you must take a minimum of three items. One item must be a fruit or vegetable.

BREAKFAST MENU FOR
JUNE 2023

(subject to change)
Grades K-12    $1.35

Elementary School Cafeteria: Mrs. Cheryl Bliss
(315) 683-5857 or cbliss@fabiuspompey.org

Middle School-High School Cafeteria: Mrs. Marion Carr
(315) 683-5327 or mcarr@fabiuspompey.org

LUNCH MENU FOR JUNE 2023
(subject to change)

Grades K-5  $2.55  /  Grades 6-12  $2.65

ONLINE PAYMENT FOR LUNCH ACCOUNTS
Payments for lunch accounts can be made online at myschoolbucks.
com. A student ID number is necessary to make a payment and can 
be obtained from the cafeteria.

STUDENT CHARGES
The District offers a variety of healthy, economical meals for all 
students. It is understood that there are times when a student will 
forget lunch money. If a student has a balance of three charges, 
parents will be contacted. Long-term circumstances can be 
addressed through the Free and Reduced Price School Meals/Milk 
program or a confidential meeting with a District administrator. If a 
student needs to charge, arrangements can be made through the 
cafeteria manager or a District administrator.

Milk  65₵

Snacks  65₵

Ice Cream  65₵

District Phone Numbers
Bus Garage.............................................................. (315) 683-5278

Committee on Special Education............................. (315) 683-5465

District/Business Office............................................. (315) 683-5301

District Office Fax..................................................... (315) 683-5827

Elementary School Fax............................................ (315) 683-5680

Elementary School Nurse......................................... (315) 683-5197

Elementary School Office......................................... (315) 683-5857

Middle School-High School Cafeteria....................... (315) 683-5327

Middle School-High School Fax............................... (315) 683-5569

Middle School-High School Guidance Office............ (315) 683-5460

Middle School-High School Nurse............................ (315) 683-5214

Middle School-High School Office............................ (315) 683-5811

Juneteenth
No School

1/2 Day of School 1/2 Day of School 1/2 Day of School Staff 
Development

Day
No School

H a v e   a   g r e a t   s u m m e r !
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middle school-high school exam schedule for june 2023

The final examination schedule for students in grades 6 through 8 
and 9 through 12 is given below. Please note that the last full day 
of regular classes for students in grades 7 through 12 is Friday, 
June 9, with final exams being administered on Monday, June 12, 
and Tuesday, June 13.  

Local Final Exam Schedule
Core course exams (English, Science, Social Studies, 
Mathematics and Foreign Languages), except for those one-year 
courses which culminate in a Regents exam, will be administered 
on Monday, June 12, and Tuesday, June 13. Information regarding 
exam locations will be given to the students via their teachers. The 
local final exam schedule for core courses is as follows:

Monday, June 12
8:05 - 9:45		  7th Grade ELA
			   8th Grade ELA
8:05 - 11:00		  Spanish 201
			   TC3 Calculus
9:55 - 11:15		  7th Grade Science
			   8th Grade Math			 
			   8th Grade Accelerated Math Review
12:00 - 3:00		  9th Grade English
			   Algebra 2
			   Math 12				  

Tuesday, June 13
8:05 - 9:45		  7th Grade Math
			   8th Grade Social Studies
			   10th Grade English		
9:55 - 11:15		  7th Grade Social Studies
			   8th Grade Science
			   8th Grade Accelerated Science Review
12:00 - 3:00		  Spanish 3 Exam - Checkpoint B Exam	
			 
For students in grades 7 through 12, local evaluations (exams, 
projects, portfolios, etc.) in other courses will be completed during 
the last few days prior to the last full day of classes.

New York State Assessments
Regents, Regents Competency Tests and Occupational Education 
exams will be administered according to the State schedule as 
follows:

Wednesday, June 14
8:15 - 11:15		  RE ELA
12:00 - 3:00		  Living Environment

Thursday, June 15
8:15 - 11:15		  Global History & Geography II
12:00 - 3:00		  Algebra I

Friday, June 16
8:15 - 11:15		  Physical Setting / Earth Science
12:00 - 3:00		  Physical Setting / Chemistry

Monday, June 19
HOLIDAY - No School or Exams

Tuesday, June 20
8:15 - 11:15		  Geometry
			   Spanish Checkpoint A (8th Grade)	

Wednesday, June 21
8:15 - 11:15		  Algebra II

Thursday, June 22
8:15 - 11:15		  Physical Setting / Physics

Friday, June 23 - Rating Day

Please note: Students taking Regents exams may not leave the 
exam room prior to 10:00 a.m. for morning exams or 2:00 p.m. for 
afternoon exams.

Lunch: A limited lunch menu will be available on Monday, June 
12, and Tuesday, June 13.

Transportation: During the local exam period (June 12 and 13), 
morning and afternoon buses will run as usual. In addition, a mid-
day bus run home will leave at approximately 11:30 a.m. each day.

During the Regents exam period (June 14 through 22) buses will 
run as follows:

Wednesday, June 14:	 Morning, mid-day (11:30 a.m.), 		
				    afternoon, activity run
Thursday, June 15:	 Morning, mid-day (11:30 a.m.), 		
				    afternoon, activity run
Friday, June 16:		  Morning, mid-day (11:30 a.m.), 		
				    afternoon, activity run
Monday, June 19:	 No buses
Tuesday, June 20:	 Morning, mid-day (11:30 a.m.)
Wednesday, June 21:	 Morning, mid-day (11:30 a.m.)
Thursday, June 22:	 Morning, mid-day (11:30 a.m.)

Students with only afternoon tests may provide their own 
transportation. Those who need to arrive on the morning bus 
run, as well as those who arrive earlier than the scheduled 
exam, should report to the cafeteria study hall until the testing 
time. Students who finish exams early and are awaiting District 
transportation should report to the cafeteria until buses arrive. 
Once students arrive at school, either by bus or by their own 
transportation, they should enter and remain in school until 
their last test is finished. Students are not permitted to leave 
school and return later in the day, either for exams or for District 
transportation.

Return of school materials: Students are expected to return 
all school materials (textbooks, library books, etc.) in good 
condition before the end of the school year. Library books should 
be returned no later than the date announced by the library staff. 
Textbooks should be returned by the student at the beginning 
of the last examination for the course. Those who do not return 
textbooks at the time of the exam will indicate so in writing.  
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a.p.t.s. news

www.f-p-apts.org
Alison Haslam, President - president@f-p-apts.org

Gina Myers and Melissa Law-Penrose, Co-Vice Presidents - vp@f-p-apts.org
Kim Fairbanks, Treasurer - treasurer@f-p-apts.org

Kelly Schroeter, Corresponding Secretary - correspond@f-p-apts.org
Kelly Kirkeby, Recording Secretary - secretary@f-p-apts.org

Website issues/information - webmaster@f-p-apts.org

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY news
by Mr. Cavo and Ms. Harrod, Advisors

The Fabius Chapter of National Honor Society
Inducts New Members

On April 12, fourteen new members were 
inducted into the Fabius Chapter of the 
National Honor Society in an evening 
ceremony. All of these students became 
candidates by maintaining an academic 
average of 90.0 or greater during their high 
school careers. They then provided evidence of 
leadership, character and service to the Faculty 
Council, which determined their selection. 
During the assembly, the officers carried out the traditional lighting 
of the four candles that represent the four pillars of membership. 
Biographies that were written by faculty members were read by 
the senior membership. Also recognized during the ceremony 
were three seniors who are active members of NHS who had not 
previously been recognized at last year’s ceremony. They are 
Sophia Wilbur, Dahnavin Hurlbert and Joseph Britschge. 
New inductees are Julia DaRin, Isabella Esposito, Madeline 
Hutson, Dana Ingersoll Jr., Jared Janicki, Retaj Marzooq 
(Honorary), Blake Masters, Rosalia Naczk (Honorary), Luke 
Neuner, Amr Shabani (Honorary), Peter Skeval, Marisa Trommel, 
Grayson Wallace and Andrew Ward.
Senior officers are Grace Swanson (President), Charles Hutson IV 
(Vice President), Jonathan Gambee (Secretary), Jenne Heerkens 
(Treasurer) and Amelia Trail (Historian). 
Senior members are Joseph Britschge, Natasha DiRienzo, 
Jonathan Gambee, Madalyn Haaf, Jenne Heerkens, Dahnavin 
Hurlbert, Charles Hutson IV, Sierra Kolod, Owen Lee, Katie 
McKee, Phoebe Donaghy-Robinson, William Rosa, Grace 
Swanson, Amelia Trail, Myrah Unger and Sophia Wilbur. 
During the year, the chapter has been very busy. It began with 
a successful candle sale, which will allow the group to make 
several substantial donations at the end of the school year. In 
January, NHS members organized a “Loose Change to Loosen 
Chains” fundraiser. Society members collected spare change from 
students in grades six through twelve to benefit the International 
Justice Mission, an organization whose goal is to end modern-day 
slavery and human trafficking. Over $300 was raised in total and 
donated to the organization. 
One final activity planned for this spring is a field trip in May to 
visit Hopeprint, a non-profit organization in Syracuse that works 
with refugees. Members will be volunteering for part of the day 
and taking a tour of the various immigrant-owned businesses in 
the neighborhood. We will conclude the year with a new officer 
induction ceremony and ice cream party, where senior officers will 
be recognized for their service and a new group of officers will be 
inducted for the 2023-2024 school year.

theatre program news
by Mrs. Hutson, Parent

Students from Middle School 
and High School gathered to 
celebrate a year's worth of 
accomplishments in Theatrical 
Arts on Wednesday, April 26. 
Nineteen students joined our 
Theatrical Honor Society: 11 
Middle School students and 
8 High School students. The 
ceremony involved recognition 
of students who performed in 
or supported the Middle School 
Musical Shrek Jr, the High School 
Musical All Shook Up, in addition 
to the fall drama Romeo and 
Juliet. The Middle School induction to the International Thespian 
Society involved recognition of the Student Directors, Technical 
Awards, Honor Thespian Awards, and an Honorary Troupe 

presentation. In addition, 
three Middle School parents 
were appreciated for their 
significant contributions. The 
second half of the program 
focused on the High School 
induction and recognition. It 
started with a candle-lighting 
ceremony and moved on 
to appreciating Honorary 
Troupe Members, Technical 
Awards, Drama Awards, 
Theatre Association of New 
York State Awards, New York 
State Theatre Education 
Association Awards, Honor 

Thespian Awards, and finally Senior Recognition. It was moving to 
hear each Senior highlight a fellow Senior's impact on the Theatre 
Program. The Seniors 
made a huge impact 
on Theatrical Arts 
and will be missed 
next year. It was 
wonderful to have 
this opportunity to 
recognize the students 
and adults who have 
contributed so much to 
our Theatre Program 
and to celebrate our 
good work this year.

The next A.P.T.S. meeting will be held in person on Tuesday, June 
13, at 6:30 p.m. in the High School library.



7Fabius-Pompey Central School District Newsletter

F-P Sports Boosters NEWS
by Mrs. Clarkson, Secretary

Website: www.fpsportsboosters.org
email: FPSportsBoosters@outlook.com

on Facebook @ Fabius-Pompey Sports Boosters
Ben Neadom, President - Erin Markey Clarkson, Secretary - John Feeney, Treasurer

counseling office news
by Mrs. Barnum and Mr. Piorkowski, School Counselors

OUR MISSION. To support Fabius-Pompey’s sports programs 
by providing equipment, tools and opportunities that might not 
otherwise be available from the school district. 
PLEASE NOTE. The 2023 Senior Sports Banquet will be held 
the evening of Monday, June 5, at the Pompey Club. Senior 
athletes should have received an invitation with complete details. 
Reach out to us if you did not receive your invitation.
WAYS TO SUPPORT SPORTS BOOSTERS. Purchase an 
engraved paver to add to the patio in front of the concession 
stand. A terrific way to commemorate a special event, student 
athlete, graduating senior or alumni class, and support Sports 
Boosters! Visit www.fpsportsboosters.org for an order form.
NEW MEMBERS NEEDED. Fabius-Pompey Sports Boosters is 
looking for new members. Please consider giving your time for this 
worthy cause. We hold one short meeting each month during the 
school year, and you may help as much or as little as you would 
like. Questions? Reach us at our email, website or Facebook 
addresses above.
OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE IN MID-JUNE. Check our 
Facebook page for the date and time.

health office news
by Mrs. Feeney and Mrs. McAndrew, School Nurses

Denise McAndrew, Elementary School Nurse
dmcandrew@fabiuspompey.org

Phone (315) 683-5197
Fax (315)683-5680

Patty Feeney, Middle School-High School Nurse
pfeeney@fabiuspompey.org

Phone (315) 683-5214
Fax (315) 683-5569

Information Regarding Entrance into 6th Grade
The New York State Department of Health (NYS Law Section 
2164) requires that all students entering the 6th grade OR by 11 
years of age MUST have a Tdap vaccine. This is a mandate for 
students to attend school. All health care providers are aware of 
this mandate. Please send updated records to the MS-HS Health 
Office.

Information Regarding Entrance into 7th and 12th Grade            
The New York State Department of Health (NYS Law Section 
2164) requires that all students entering 7th and 12th grade have 
the meningococcal vaccine prior to starting school. All 12th grade 
students are required to have been given two doses of the 
meningococcal vaccine, unless the first dose was received at 16 
years of age or older. This is a mandate for students to attend 
school. All health care providers are aware of this mandate. 
Please send updated records to the MS-HS Health Office.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter!

National Technical Honor Society
Congratulations to Isaac Bishop, Benjamin Conklin and 
Charles Spicer! All three seniors attend the BOCES Automotive 
Technology program and were recently inducted into the National 
Technical Honor Society.
College Summer Sessions
Many colleges offer summer sessions for high school students. 
Detailed information is available on each college’s website, or 
you can see your counselor if you have questions on a specific 
program.
Summer School Reminder
Students who need to take summer school courses are reminded 
that registration for classes will take place right after school is out. 
Any high school student who fails a class that is offered in summer 
school and is required for graduation will receive a letter home. 
Families can call the Counseling Office for details at (315) 683-
5460 or check the website for registration dates and times.
Seniors – Financial Aid Information
Seniors, check to be sure that all your financial aid information 
is in order for college. If you have any questions, stop by the 
Counseling Office.

Teen Institute NEWS
by Mrs. Case, Advisor

In preparation for the Junior-
Senior Prom on May 19, 
members of Teen Institute spent 
time with elementary school 
students in order to educate 
about Prom and create colorful 
posters to advertise Prom fun 
and safety. From illustrations 
of sparkly dresses and detailed 
tuxedos reminding students to 
dress their best, to limousines 
promoting safe driving, these 
“Prom posters” now cover the 
walls in much of the high school 
wing, eliciting smiles from prom 
goers, underclassmen and staff 
alike. Practicing public speaking, 
time management and youth 
education, members of T.I. were able to exercise important life 
skills while building new relationships with the younger members 
of our district and constructing memorable reminders to students 
as prom approaches.
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The Fabius-Pompey Outreach Food Pantry is located at the 
Fabius Community Center, Main Street, Fabius. The Food 
Pantry is open 3 to 6 p.m. on the following Thursdays: June 1, 
15 & 29. In an emergency call (315) 677-3590.
The Food Pantry at the Delphi Falls United Church is open 10 
a.m. to noon on the following Saturdays: June 3 & 17.
To donate unopened, unexpired food items, look for bins at local 
churches and Post Offices. Our mailing address is Fabius-Pompey 
Outreach, P.O. Box 251, Pompey, NY 13138.
Please visit our website at www.fpoutreach.org for information and 
updates. Thank you!

Rides for medical appointments are available to those 
residing in the Towns of Delphi Falls, Fabius, LaFayette, 
Pompey and Tully. If you are unable to drive or arrange 
transportation, call FISH (Friends in Service Here) at (315) 
696-8659. Volunteers drive 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Tuesday and 
Thursday. Call at least three days prior to your scheduled medical 
appointment.

COMMUNITY NEWS AND EVENTS

Pickleball
Every Tuesday at 7:00 p.m.  /  Every Saturday at 1:30 p.m.

Fabius-Pompey High School Gym
Any Age and Experience Welcome

Open Play and/or Instruction
For Information, Call Mike Danaher at (315) 396-9235

Town of Fabius Swim Lessons
Summer 2023

As a result of the closing of Cazenovia 
College, the Town of Fabius Swim Lessons 
will be held jointly with the Town of Tully. 
The swim lessons will be held at Green 
Lake Beach, located at 5645 Lake Road in 
Tully. There will be two sessions as noted 
below. Sign-up at www.active.com. Sign-up will be on a first-
come, first-served basis. However, if classes are full, please 
add your name to the wait list and the recreation director will 
try to make adjustments to accommodate everyone. Minimum 
age for attending is four years old.

Session 1: July 3-July 20 / Monday through Thursday
Session 2: July 31-August 17 / Monday through Thursday

This will be our first year at Tully, so we ask for your patience 
as we transition. Special thanks to the Town of Tully for 
accommodating our swimmers.
Should you have any questions, please call Melanie Vilardi at 
(315) 436-8305 or email at mvilardi@icloud.com.

Pompey Hill Firemen’s Field Days!
June 8 - 10

$20 Wristband Rides Special EVERY DAY!

Thursday, June 8
5:30 p.m. - Midnight

*Family Night*
*Music by Jim & Friends at 6:30 p.m.*

Friday, June 9
5:30 p.m. - Midnight

*Pushball 2.5” at 6:00 p.m. followed by 1.5”*
*Fireworks at Dusk*

*Music by Grit N Grace at 8:00 p.m.

Saturday, June 10
1:00 p.m. - Midnight

*Parade at 5:30 p.m.*
*Music by Broken Rule at 8:00 p.m.*

Wheelock Rides!
young naturalists camp

at Pratts Falls
For students entering grades 3 and 4: June 26 - 29
For students entering grades 4 and 5: July 10 - 13
For students entering grades 5 and 6: July 17 - 20

10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
This camp will be focused on immersive 
outdoor experiences that will introduce 
campers to the wonders of our local 
environment. The camp will be spent 
at Pratts Falls with the possibility 
of another park as well, where we 
will be able to spend time in nature. 
Park pavillions will be our homebase. 
Hands-on experiences in our natural 
world will allow young naturalists to 
experience, appreciate and wonder at 
the interconnectedness of everything 
on Earth. Activities will include 
observations, discussions and classification of birds, insects, 
trees, plants, aquatic life, fossils, rocks, local geology and 
more. 
Each day will be a mixture of activities with different themes 
as we hike and play games throughout the park visiting a 
variety of ecosystems. Participants should bring a bag lunch 
and dress for the weather. Clothing should be the kind you 
don’t mind getting a little dirty as we will be exploring the 
wilderness. Camp Director is Marcus Pitts who is a local 
certified Earth Science teacher and graduate of SUNY ESF.
For more information and to sign up, visit 
https://manliustown.recdesk.com/
Community/Program, or scan this QR code 
for a link to the website.


